
To Whom It May Concern: 

My name is Lesleyanne, and I am a cisgender, straight woman, engaged to be married. I am 
writing to express my strong opposition to this resolution, which seeks to limit the legal definition 
of marriage to a union between one man and one woman. 

At its core, marriage is a deeply personal commitment, one that should not be dictated by 
the government. Matters of the home—of love, family, and partnership—are not the 
business of the state. It is a gross overreach for any governing body to attempt to control 
whom people can love and marry. I firmly believe that all consenting adults deserve the right to 
build a life with the person of their choosing, free from government interference and outdated 
restrictions. 

I stand against any effort to strip rights away from my fellow citizens based on personal 
or religious beliefs that do not reflect the diversity of our nation. The freedom to marry is 
a fundamental right that should not be revoked or restricted based on gender. Marriage 
equality has strengthened our communities, our families, and our country as a whole. 

As someone who is preparing for my own marriage, I recognize the profound significance of this 
commitment. To deny that same opportunity to others based on who they love is not only unjust 
but also deeply un-American. 

I urge you to reject this resolution and instead uphold the principles of equality, dignity, and 
freedom that this country claims to stand for. 

Sincerely, 

Lesleyanne Buegel 

lesleyannebuegel@gmail.com 

 


